
TOWN OF COLFAX 
Monthly Board Meeting 

February 8, 2017 

 

The monthly meeting of the Town of Colfax board was called to order by Chairman Dean Logslett 

at 7:00 p.m.  All board members and the clerk were present.  The treasurer was absent.  The minutes 

of the January meeting were read.  Gary Bjork moved to accept the minutes as read.  Ron Hoffman 

seconded the motion.  The motion passed. 

 

Bob Colson and Michelle Seigl from the Dunn County Planning and Land Use Control Division of 

the Environmental Services Department were present.  They explained  an issue that has been 

discovered in the zoning maps where two parcels were combined for tax purposes but only one 

parcel was assigned a zoning classification.  The other was blank.  They asked the board to 

determine/assign a zoning classification to the blank parcel.  Gary Bjork moved to assign proper 

categories to the parcels making them consistent with the parcel already assigned a classification.  

Ron Hoffman seconded the motion.  The motion passed.  If further action is needed on other parcels 

that have not been assigned a classification, the zoning office will notify the board.  The board will 

review the issue, take appropriate action and notify the zoning office. 

 

Copies of Alan Harvey’s review of the revised comprehensive land use plan were distributed.  The 

board and the plan commission members will review the document and, if there seems to be a need 

to discuss a part of the revision prior to the meeting with Mr. Harvey on February 22
nd

, a meeting 

will be held February 20
th

. 

 

Regarding road work, a bid for work on 930
th

 Street will be prepared for review at the March 

meeting so that it can be sent out following the meeting.  Received bids will be opened at the April 

meeting.  An ad for the patrolman’s position will be put in the paper.  Interviews of applicants for 

that position will tentatively take place the third week in March. 

 

Regarding the clerk position, a closed session will be held Monday, February 13
th

 at 5:30 to review 

applications and determine which 4 candidates will be interviewed first.  Interviews will be 

conducted at the fire station. 

 

Ron Hoffman moved to retain Dairy State Bank as repository.  Gary Bjork seconded the motion.  

The motion passed. 

 

Gary Bjork made a motion to pay the bills.  Ron Hoffman seconded the motion.  The motion 

passed. 

 

Dean Logslett made a motion to adjourn.  Ron Hoffman seconded the motion.  The motion passed 

and the meeting adjourned.  The next meeting will be held March 8, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at the town 

hall. 

 

Becky Kiesow 

Town Clerk  


